

City of Long Beach

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #: 09-0001 Version: 1 Name: DS - Extend check cashing moratorium

Type:Public HearingStatus:ConcludedFile created:12/16/2008In control:City CouncilOn agenda:1/13/2009Final action:1/13/2009

Title: Recommendation to receive supporting documentation into the record, conclude the hearing; adopt

an urgency ordinance extending a temporary limitation (moratorium) on all check cashing uses Citywide for six months; declaring the urgency thereof; and declaring this ordinance shall take effect immediately, read, adopted as read and laid over to the next regular meeting of City Council for final

reading. (Citywide)

Sponsors: Development Services

Indexes:

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. 010609-H-1sr&att.pdf

Date	Ver.	Action By	Action	Result
1/13/2009	2	City Council	withdrawn	
1/6/2009	1	City Council	approve substitute motion	Pass

Recommendation to receive supporting documentation into the record, conclude the hearing; adopt an urgency ordinance extending a temporary limitation (moratorium) on all check cashing uses Citywide for six months; declaring the urgency thereof; and declaring this ordinance shall take effect immediately, read, adopted as read and laid over to the next regular meeting of City Council for final reading. (Citywide)

On July 8, 2008, the City Council adopted a six-month moratorium prohibiting all check cashing uses citywide (Exhibit A - Ordinance No. 08-0013). The moratorium is set to expire on January 8, 2009.

In response to the moratorium, staff held several meetings with advocates and opponents of check cashing businesses, as well as representatives of various community groups in the City. On December 4, 2008, the Planning Commission reviewed the proposed changes to check cashing regulations suggested by staff, which consisted of changes to the definition of check cashing, limitations on where check cashing uses can be located, and additional performance standards for these uses (Exhibit B - Planning Commission Staff Report).

After hearing staff recommendations, the Planning Commission determined that the issue required more analysis, particularly with respect to the proposed limitations on the location of check cashing businesses, and voted to continue the item to a date uncertain. Staff was directed to provide additional information regarding where check cashing uses could be located and recommend that the City Council extend the moratorium for six months while the additional analysis is done.

This letter was reviewed by Assistant City Attorney Michael Mais on December 15, 2008 and by Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on December 19, 2008.

File #: 09-0001, Version: 1	
City Council action on this matter is requested on expire on January 8, 2009.	January 6, 2009 as the Interim Ordinance is set to
There is no fiscal impact associated with this reco	ommendation.
Approve recommendation.	
AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE TEMPORARY LIMITATION OF CERTAIN DEVEL TO CHECK CASHING FACILITIES CITYWIDE; DECLARING THAT THIS ORDINANCE SHALL TO	LOPMENT AND LAND USE ACTIVITIES RELATING DECLARING THE URGENCY THEREOF; AND
CRAIG BECK	
DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES	
NAME TITLE	APPROVED:
	PATRICK H. WEST

CITY MANAGER